
May 8, 2020 

 

Sent via electronic mail 

 

Beth Scioneaux 

Acting Louisiana State Superintendent of Education 
Louisiana Department of Education 

1201 North Third Street 
Baton Rouge, LA 70802 

beth.scioneaux@la.gov 

 

Members of BESE Board 
1201 North Third Street 

Baton Rouge, LA 70802 

James.Garvey@la.gov; Kira.OrangeJones@la.gov;  

Sandy.Holloway@la.gov; Tony.Davis@la.gov; Ashley.Ellis@la.gov;  

Ronnie.Morris@la.gov;  Holly.Boffy@la.gov; Preston.Castille@la.gov;  

Belinda.Davis@la.gov; Thomas.Roque@la.gov; Doris.Voitier@la.gov 
  

  

Dear State Superintendent and BESE Board:   

  

We, the undersigned organizations, advocate for the rights of children and youth across the 

state. We write to urge you to take proactive and equitable measures to mitigate the impact the 

COVID-19 crisis has had and will continue to have on access to educational opportunities for 

Louisiana’s students.  
 

This crisis has presented significant and unexpected challenges to educators and schools, and we 

appreciate the work you are doing to ensure the health and safety of students during this difficult 

time. This moment has made clear the importance of our public schools, not just in teaching and 

learning, but also in making sure students have access to food, physical and mental health supports, 

and robust enrichment opportunities.  
 

Your leadership and commitment to principles of equity and justice are critical in this 

unprecedented moment. This is why we request that you collaborate with school systems and 

communities to ensure that pre-existing opportunity gaps do not widen further due to school 

closures; ensure students with disabilities continue receiving services they’re entitled to and that 

they are provided opportunities to make up for lost educational opportunities; and gather 

information about how educational services are being provided throughout this crisis, 

including how student progress will be measured and reported. As you know, many students did 

not benefit from equitable opportunities to learn before the COVID-19 crisis began, including 

low-income children, children of color, children with disabilities, English-language learner 

children, children in immigrant families, children in foster care, migrant children, children 

experiencing homelessness, LGBTQ children, and children in the juvenile justice system. These 

children in particular will face significant barriers to accessing the education services and other 

supports they need during school closures.  
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The risk is high that pre-existing opportunity gaps will be exacerbated for students who lack access 

to technology, spaces to learn, and caretakers who can support their learning. The lack of access 

to resources, expertise, and continued engagement is especially concerning for students with 

disabilities who may need specialized services. Further, children and youth are facing stress and 

trauma from the crisis that could affect their ability to focus on learning and their emotional and 

social well-being.  Recent history tells us these impacts may be long-term: research found that 

it took two full years to recover learning loss that occurred following school closures during 

Hurricane Katrina.  
 

You will need to address these pre-existing opportunity gaps head on during and after the crisis to 

ensure that these existing inequities don’t jeopardize the future of Louisiana’s students and 

families. The State must take a lead role in guiding and supporting school systems and local 

education agencies (LEAs) in developing plans on how they will address these issues.   
 

School systems in Louisiana have responded differently to the crisis. Since mid-March, 

some school systems have provided educational opportunities to students, with attendance and 

graded work and others have not provided any educational services at all. We realize that each 

school system faces unique challenges to educate students during this crisis, and we understand 

that there is no modern-day precedent for how to deliver educational services during a global 

pandemic. In fact, it is these realities that underscore the need for a coordinated response from the 

State. Without a statewide investment in resources, evidence-based guidance and 

support, and robust standards and criteria that measure how school systems have responded to the 

crisis, the achievement and opportunity gaps are likely to grow exponentially as students 

throughout the state receive varying levels of educational opportunities for the foreseeable future.   
 

Your responsibilities and duties to students with disabilities is worth noting here. As you are 

aware, your department (LDOE) has the ultimate responsibility in ensuring that students 

with disabilities receive a free and appropriate education under federal and state law. This 

responsibility has continued throughout the crisis, and we have been heartened to see that the 

department has offered printed materials and resources to LEAs on its website that provide 

guidance on how to serve students with disabilities remotely. But it is clear that the scope of this 

crisis and the needs of these students demand more from you. The LDOE’s survey of school 

systems showed that after access to technology, serving students with disabilities was the highest 

concern of school systems related to the crisis. It is clear that LEAs will need support to provide 

the necessary interventions to these students during the remote learning period and afterward.  

 

We recognize that the Department has released the Strong Start 2020 guidance to assist school 

systems in planning for the next school year and applying for funding under the federal 

Coronavirus Aid, Relief, and Economic Security (CARES) Act. Based on the foregoing, 

we urge you to keep equity at the center of your statewide strategy to ensure that students have 

access to meaningful educational opportunities. In planning for the 2020-21 school year, we 

recommend that the LDOE: require each LEA to detail how it will provide an equitable education 

to students throughout the school closures and upon the return to the physical classroom; develop 

a statewide Task Force focused on education equity to assist LEAs in the development 

of their plans and to monitor the implementation of the plans; and create a plan in its capacity as a 

State Education Agency that sets forth how it intends to ensure that students with 
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disabilities receive a free and appropriate education during school closure and upon return to the 

classroom.  These recommendations are outlined in more detail below:   
 

 

1. Create a Task Force on Education Equity in light of COVID-19.  

• Establish a diverse statewide Task Force on education equity comprised of 

parents/guardians, educators, students, counselors, disability rights advocates, and 

other education experts to help the State and LEAs navigate this crisis.  

• The Task Force should engage with families, students, educators, and communities 

across the state to understand the different challenges and problems that students, 

families, and communities are facing regarding K-12 education.   

• The Task Force should be responsible for reviewing LEAs’ plans to ensure that 

equity is at the forefront of all State and LEA plans – and the implementation of those 

plans – during school closures and for transitioning back to school once that is safe.  

  

2. Work with the Task Force to provide State leadership to LEAs and help schools 

systems collaborate and learn from one another.   

• Provide guidance on effective strategies for reducing education inequities and 

addressing learning loss during the COVID-19 school closure, over the summer and 

once schools re-open, including working with districts to ensure that students who 

rely on school meals continue to receive them, to coordinate supports for students 

with disabilities, and to ensure students have technology, mental health supports, and 

other services.  

• Gather and share informational resources on effective strategies for reducing 

education inequities and addressing learning loss during the COVID-19 school 

closure, over the summer, and once schools re-open.  

• Provide training for district and school leadership and for educators on effective 

strategies for reducing education inequities and addressing learning loss during the 

COVID-19 school closure, over the summer, and once schools re-open.  

• Ensure that the State puts equity at the center of its plans for the use of the new federal 

funds (the CARES Act), including the Elementary and Secondary School Relief Fund 

and the Governor’s Fund. This includes ensuring these funds are targeted to schools 

with the highest proportion of marginalized students, and that the funds are used on 

evidence-based approaches to reducing or eliminating education inequities. The State 

also must provide transparency on their State plans for the funds and their State 

reports on how funds were used, including by timely posting these items on the 

Department’s website.  

• The BESE Board should review and have final approval of all LEA plans to ensure 

they promote equity.   

  

3. Require LEAs to detail how they will use CARES Act funding to support programs 

and services that address the inequitable and disproportionate impacts that school 

closures have had on students. At a minimum, the State should require LEAs to:  

• Engage with families, students, educators, and school communities on needs and the 

development of the LEA plans, and then provide maximum transparency on planned 
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uses of the new federal funds (posting plans on LEA websites and the SEA website 

in languages accessible to students/families in the district).  

• Demonstrate, with specificity, how the LEA plan is targeting resources to the schools 

with the highest proportion of students who are low-income children, children of 

color, children with disabilities, English-language learner children, children in 

immigrant families, children in foster care, migrant children, children experiencing 

homelessness, LGBTQ children, and children in the juvenile justice system.  

• Demonstrate, with specificity, how the LEA plan is supporting evidence-based 

approaches to reducing education inequities for students during the COVID-19 

school closure, over the summer, and once schools re-open.  

• Report, with specificity, how the LEA used funding and resources to reduce or 

eliminate education inequities for students, during the COVID-19 school closure, 

over the summer and once schools re-open, and to provide maximum transparency 

on reported uses of federal funds (posting reports on LEA websites and the SEA 

website in languages accessible to students/families in the district).  

 

4. The LDOE should develop a plan to ensure that students with disabilities receive a 

free and appropriate education during the school closures and upon their return 

to the classroom. At a minimum, this plan should include:  

• A system for monitoring and oversight of the delivery of special education and related 

services by LEAs engaged in distance learning.  

• Guidance to LEAs on the socio-emotional and academic assessments that 

LEAs should be conducting when students return to school to evaluate student 

needs.  

• Guidance to LEAs for processes, methodologies, and approaches for determining 

compensatory education that students should receive as a result of the school 

closures.  

• Guidance on how to LEAs can effectively and efficiently deliver compensatory 

education to students.  

• A process or system for proactively monitoring and reviewing compensatory 

education decisions made by LEAs in order to ensure that they comply with the 

requirements of the law.  

• A process or system for proactively monitoring and reviewing the implementation of 

compensatory education decisions by LEAs.  

• The creation of an expedited dispute resolution process at the State level for students 

to appeal compensatory education decisions made by LEAs. This process should 

be consistent with the due process protections afforded students under the IDEA.  

• The publication and distribution to families throughout the state, notice of 

their potential rights to compensatory education as a result of school closures along 

with an explanation of how to appeal any compensatory decisions made by LEAs.  

• A detailed report on how LEAs delivered special education and related services to 

students during the school closures and the amount and type of compensatory 

education that LEAs determined was required as a result of the school closures. A 

follow-up report should also be made at the end of the next school year assessing the 

implementation of the compensatory education decisions.  
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In the performance of all its federally-funded activities, the State must ensure that students most 

impacted during this crisis are prioritized for instructional and socio-emotional support 

and opportunities, which includes through: McKinney-Vento services for homeless children, 

compensatory education services under IDEA for children with disabilities, addressing the 

technology gap for low-income children and children of color, educational materials and resources 

in the child’s/family’s native language, and needed mental health services for students.  
 

Finally, in addition the education related recommendations above, we also urge the State to opt-in 

to Pandemic-EBT to provide access to food for families who have participated in the school meals 

program or who have a high level of need.  The State should make sure that families have the 

information they need to seamlessly receive this assistance.  The State should also apply for 

additional months of emergency allotments from the USDA’s Food and Nutrition Service (FNS). 

This would come at no cost to the state and would help ensure that SNAP benefits continue to 

reach communities.  

 

We are ready to work with you to see that the needs of Louisiana’s children are addressed during 

this extraordinary time. We welcome the opportunity for a meeting to discuss this with you and to 

answer any questions you may have.   

 

Sincerely,  

  

  

 

 

SPLC Action Fund  

CASA New Orleans  

Davida Finger, Clinic Professor, Loyola University New Orleans College of Law   

Families Helping Families of Greater Baton Rouge  

Familias Unidas en Acción  

Louisiana Budget Project  

Louisiana Center for Children’s Rights  

Louisiana Parent Training and Information Center   

New Orleans Youth Alliance  

Orleans Public Education Network  

South Louisiana Coalition for Education  

Ubuntu Village NOLA  

  

  

CC via e-mail:   

  

Office of Governor John Bel Edwards  

govpress@la.gov  

  

Janet Pope, Executive Director, Louisiana School Boards Association  

jpope@lsba.com  
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Mike Faulk, Executive Director, Louisiana Association of School Superintendents  

Mfaulk65@gmail.com  

  

Caroline Roemer, Executive Director, Louisiana Association of Public Charter Schools  

croemer@lacharterschools.org  

  

School System Superintendents: 
 

Acadia Parish Schools 

Mr. Scott M. Richard, 

Superintendent 

smrichard@acadia.k12.la.us 

 

Advocates for Academic 

Excellence in Education, Inc. 

Mr. Patrick Widhalm 

pwidhalm@bfhsla.org 

 

Advocates for Arts-Based 

Education Corporation 

Ms. Kathy Riedlinger 

kathy_riedlinger@lusherschool.org 

 

Advocates for Innovative Schools, 

Inc. 

Ms. Tarynesa "Terri" Williams 

twilliams@motoncharter.org 

 

Advocates for Science and 

Mathematics Education, Inc. 

Dr. Monique Cola 

mcola@noscihigh.org 

 

Algiers Charter School 

Association, Inc. 

Tale Lockett 

tale.lockett@theacsa.org 

 

Allen Parish Schools 

Mr. Kent Reed, Superintendent 

kent.reed@allen.k12.la.us 

 

 

AmiKids 

Dr. Phildra Swagger 

pjs@amikids.org 

 

ARISE Academy 

Mr. Kiril Johnson 

kiril.johnson@ariseschools.org 

 

 

Ascension Public Schools 

Mr. David Alexander, 

Superintendent 

david.alexander@apsb.org 

 

Assumption Parish Schools 

Mr. Jeremy Couvillion, 

Superintendent 

jcouvillion@assumptionschools.com 

 

Athlos Academy of Jefferson 

Parish 

Ms. Keisha Rogers 

krogers@athlosip.org 

 

Avoyelles Parish School 

Mr. Blaine Dauzat, Superintendent 

Blaine.Dauzat@avoyellespsb.com 

 

Avoyelles Public Charter School 

Ms. Julie Durand Roy 

julieroy@apcs.us 

 

BASIS Baton Rouge 

Mr. Roberto Ramirez 

Roberto.Ramirez@basised.com 

 

Baton Rouge University 

Preparatory School, Inc. 

Mr. Brian Beck 

bbeck@upelementary.org 

 

Bayou Community Academy 

Ms. Melanie Becnel 

mbecnel@bcacharter.org 

 

Beauregard Parish Schools 

Mr. Timothy Couley, 

Superintendent 

tcooley@beau.k12.la.us 

 

Beekman Charter School 

Ms. Emily Myrick 

emilyjyrick@beekmancharter.org 

 

 

Belle Chasse Academy 

Ms. Jane Dye 

jdye@bellechasseacademy.org 

 

Better Choice Foundatioan 

Rayven Calloway 

rayven.calloway@bcfcharter.com 

 

Bienville Parish Schools 

Mr. William Wysinger, 

Superintendent 

wwysinger@bpsb.us 

 

Bogalusa Citiy Schools 

Ms. Lisa Tanner, Superintendent 

ltanner@bogschools.org 
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Bossier Parish Schools 

Mr. Mitch Downey, 

Superintendent 

mitch.downey@bossierschools.org 

 

Bricolage Academy 

Troave' Profice 

tprofice@bricolagenola.org 

 

Caddo Parish Public Schools 

Dr. T. Lamar Goree, 

Superintendent 

tlgoree@caddoschools.org 

 

Calcasieu Parish Parish Public 

Schools 

Mr. Karl Bruchhaus, 

Superintendent 

karl.bruchhaus@cpsb.org 

 

Caldwell Parish School District 

Mr. John Gullatt 

johngullatt@caldwelledu.org 

 

Cameron Parish School System 

Mr. Charley Lemons, 

Superintendent 

charley_lemons@camsch.org 

 

Catahoula Parish Schools 

Dr. Ronnie Lafton 

ronald.lofton@catahoulaschools.com 

 

Central Community School 

District 

Dr. Jason Fountain, Superintendent 

jfountain@centralcss.org 

 

Children's Charter School 

Ms. Latasha Skidmore 

lskidmore@ccebr.org 

 

 

 

Choice Foundation 

Mr. James Fulton 

james.fulton@choiceschoolsno.org 

 

Citizens' Committee for Education 

Ms. Meghan Raychaudun 

meghan@plessyschool.org 

 

City of Baker School District 

Dr.  Herman Brister, 

Superintendent 

hbrister@bakerschools.org 

 

Claiborne Parish Schools 

Mr. William Kennedy, Jr., 

Superintendent 

wkennedy@claibornepsb.org 

 

Collegiate Academies 

Mr. Ben Marcovitz 

bmarcovitz@collegiateacademies.

org 

 

Community School for 

Apprenticeship Learning 

Mr. Lamont Cole 

lcole@csalmiddle.org 

 

Community School for 

Apprenticeship Learning, Inc. 

Mr. Dujan Johnson 

djohnson@csalonline.org 

 

Concordia Parish School Board 

Mr. Whest Shirley, Superintendent 

wshirley@cpsbla.us 

 

Crescent City Schools 

Ms. Kate Mehok 

kmehok@crescentcityschools.org 

 

D'Arbonne Woods Charter School 

Mr. Heath Murry 

hmurry@darbonnewoods.com 

 

Delhi Charter School 

Mr. Brett Raley 

brett.raley@delhicharterschool.org 

 

Delta Charter School 

Ms. Monica Miller 

mmiller@deltacs.org 

 

Democracy Prep Baton Rouge 

Ms. Michelle Gieg 

michelle.gieg@democracyprep.org 

 

DeSoto Parish School System 

Mr. Clay Corley, Superintendent 

clay.corley@desotopsb.com 

 

Downsville Charter School 

Mr. Tony Cain 

caint@unionpsd.org 

 

Dryades Young Men's Christian 

Association (YMCA) 

Erica Mann 

emann@dryadesymca.com 

 

East Baton Rouge Parish Schools 

Mr. Warren Drake, Superintendent 

warrendrake@ebrschools.org 

 

East Carroll Parish School District 

Dr. Voleria Millikin, 

Superintendent 

volmillikin@e-carrollschools.org 

 

East Feliciana Parish Public 

Schools 

Ms. Keisha Netterville, 

Superintendent 

knetterville@efschools.net 

 

Education Explosion, Inc. 

Ms. Chakesha Scott 

chakesha.scott@impactcharter.org 

 

mailto:emann@dryadesymca.com
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Educators for Quality Alternatives 

Elizabeth Ostberg 

eostberg@thenetnola.org 

 

Elan Academy Charter School 

Ms. Melanie Askew 

maskew@elanacademy.org 

 

ENCORE Academy 

Terri L. Smith 

tlsmith@encorelearning.org 

 

Evangeline Parish Schools 

Mr. Darwan Lazard, 

Superintendent 

darwan.lazard@epsb.com 

 

Fannie C. Williams Charter School 

Kelly S.Batiste 

kelly.batiste@fcwcs.org 

 

FirstLine Schools, Inc. 

Ms. Sabrina Pence 

spence@firstlineschools.org 

 

Foundation for Louisiana Students 

Dr. Michelle Clayton 

mclayton@uview.academy 

 

Foundation Prep_ 

Ms. Myrialis King 

mking@foundationpreparatory.org 

 

Franklin Parish Schools 

Dr. Lanny Johnson, 

Superintendent 

drj@fpsb.us 

 

French and Montessori Education, 

Inc. 

Ms. Latoye A. Brown 

lbrown@asnola.org 

 

Friends of King 

Velta Simms 

vsimms@mlknola.org 

 

GEO Academies EBR 

Mr. Kevin Teasley 

kteasley@geoacademies.org 

 

Glencoe Education Foundation, 

Inc. 

Morgan Segura 

MSegura@vbglencoecharter.org 

 

Grambling High Foundation, Inc. 

Mr. Gordan Ford 

gford@lincolnprep.school 

 

Grant Parish Schools 

Mr. Paxton Teddlie, 

Superintendent 

paxton.teddlie@gbsp.org 

 

Greater Grace Charter Academy 

Dr. Claudette Aubert 

caubert@greatergracecharteracade

my.org 

 

Helix Network of Educational 

Choices 

Dr. G. Walles 

walles@mentorshipacademy.org 

 

Hynes Charter School Corporation 

Ms. Michelle Douglas 

michelle.douglas@hynesschool.com 

 

Iberia Parish Public School System 

Ms. Carey Laviolette, 

Superintendent 

calaviolette@ibera.k12.la.us 

 

 

 

 

Iberville Parish Schools 

Dr. Arthur M. Joffrion, Jr., 

Superintendent 

arthurjoffrion@ipsb.education 

 

IDEA Public Schools 

Mr. Kenneth Campbell 

Kenneth.Campbell@ideapublicsch

ools.org 

 

Inspire Charter Academy 

Ms. Lorna Davis 

87.LDAVIS@nhaschools.com 

 

InspireNOLA Charter Schools 

Mr. Jamar Mckneely 
jamar.mckneely@inspirenolaschools.org 

 

International School of Louisiana 

Ms. Melanie Tennyson 

mtennyson@isl-edu.org 

 

Jackson Parish School District 

Mr. David Claxton, Superintendent 

david.claxton@jpsbschools.us 

 

JCFA 

Ms. Millie Harris 

millie.harris@cfa.co 

 

Jefferson Davis Parish Schools 

Mr. Kirk Credeur, Superintendent 

kirk.creduer@jdpsbk12.org 

 

Jefferson Parish Public School 

System 

Dr. Cade Brumley, Superintendent 

cade.brumley@jpschools.org 

 

Jefferson Rise Charter School 

Ms. Kathleen Sullivan 

ksullivan@jeffersonrise.org 

 

 

JK Haynes Foundation 
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Diana Haynes 

dhaynes@jkhaynesschools.org 

 

JS Clark Leadership Academy 

Ms. Tiffanie Lewis 

tmlewis@jsclarkcharter.org 

 

Kenilworth Science and 

Technology Charter School 

Hasan Suzuk 

hsuzuk@kenilworthst.org 

 

Kenner Health Discovery 

Ms. Patty Glaser 

patty.glaser@discoveryhsf.org 

 

KIPP New Orleans, Inc. 

Ms. Rhonda Kalifey-Aluise 

raluise@kippneworleans.org 

 

Lafayette Charter Foundation 

Ms. Georgette Sterling 

gsterling@charterschoolsusa.com 

 

 

Lafayette Parish School System 

Ms. Irma Trosclair, Superintendent 

itrosclair@lpssonline.com 

 

Lafourche Parish School District 

Dr. Louis Voiron, Superintendent 

lvoiron@mylpsd.com 

 

Lake Charles Charter Academy 

Foundation, Inc. 

Mr. Jon Hage 

jhage@charterschoolsusa.com 

 

Lake Forest Elementary Charter 

School 

Mardele S. Early 

mearly@lakeforestcharter.org 

 

LaSalle Parish Schools 

Ms. Janet Tullos, Superintendent 

jtullos@lasallepsb.com 

 

Laureate Academy 

Ms. Claire Heckerman 

checkerman@laureatecharter.org 

 

Lincoln Parish Schools 

Mr. Mike Milstead, Superintendent 

mmilstead@lincolnschhools.com 

 

Living School 

Stefin Pasternak 

spasternak@livingschool.org 

 

Livingston Parish Schools 

Mr. Alan "Joe" Murphy, 

Superintendent 

alan.murphy@lpsb.org 

 

Louisiana Achievement Charter 

Academies 

Mr. Brian Britton 

bbritton@nhaschools.com 

 

Louisiana High School for 

Agricultural Sciences 

Mr. Eric Dauzat 

edauzat@avoyellespsb.com 

 

Louisiana Key Academy 

Ms. Heather Bourgeois 

Heather.Bourgeois@lakeyacademy

.com 

 

Louisiana School for Math Science 

& the Arts 

Dr. Steve Horton, Executive 

Director 

shorton@LSMSA.edu 

 

 

 

LSU Laboratory School 

Dr. Amy Westbrook, 

Superintendent 

awestbrook@lsu.edu 

 

Lycee Francais de la Nouvelle 

Orleans 

Ms. Marina Schoen 

mschoen@lfno.org 

 

Madison Parish School District 

Ms. Benita Young, Superintendent 

benita.young@madisonpsb.org 

 

Magnolia School of Excellence 

Dr. Mary Nash-Robinson 

mnashrobinson@magnoliacharter.

org 

 

Monroe City Schools 

Dr. Brent Vidrine, Superintendent 

brent.vidrine@mcschools.net 

 

Morehouse Parish Schools 

Mr. David Gray, Superintendent 

dgray@mpsb.us 

 

 

Morris Jeff Community School 

Patricia Perkins 

pperkins@morrisjeffschool.org 

 

Natchitoches Parish Schools 

Mr. Dale Skinner, Superintendent 

jskinner@nat.k12.la.us 

 

New Beginnings Schools 

Foundation 

Kevin George 

kevin.george@newbeginningsnola.

net 

 

 

 

New Harmony High 
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Ms. Sunny Dawn Summers 

sunny@newharmonyhigh.org 

 

New Orleans Center for Creative 

Arts 

Mr. Kyle Wedberg 

kwedberg@nocca.com 

 

New Orleans College Preparatory 

Academies 

Mr. Joel Castro 

jcastro@nolacollegeprep.org 

 

New Orleans Military/Maritime 

Academy 

Mr. Christopher Schlafer 

cschlafer@nomma.net 

 

New Schools for Baton Rouge 

Mr. Chris Meyer, CEO 

nsbr@newschoolsbr.org 

 

New Vision Learning Academy 

Dr. Andrea' Miller 

nvla@bayou.com 

 

Northeast Claiborne Charter 

Ms. Stacie Cary 

carys@jcdragons.k12.ar.us 

 

Northshore Charter School 

Ms. Dee Dee McCullough 

dmcc@northshorecharterschool.org 

 

Orleans Parish School Board (now 

NOLA Public Schools) 

Dr. Henderson Lewis, 

Superintendent 

Henderson_Lewis@nolapublicsch

ools.com 

 

Ouachita Parish 

Dr. Don Coker, Superintendent 

coker@opsb.net 

Pathways in Education - 

Shreveport 

Mr. Jonathan Keith 

jkeith@pathwaysedu.org 

 

Plaquemines Parish Schools 

Mr. Denis Rousselle, 

Superintendent 

drouselle@ppsb.org 

 

Pointe Coupee Parish Schools 

Ms. Kim Canezaro, Superintendent 

kim.canezaro@pcpsb.net 

 

Rapides Parish Schools 

Mr. Jeff Powell, Superintendent 

jeff.powell@rpsb.us 

 

Red River Charter Academy 

Ms. Leigh Fryery 

lfryery@redrivercharter.org 

 

Red River Parish Schools 

Ms. Alison Hughes, 

Superintendent 

anhughes@rrpsb.com 

 

Redesign Schools Louisiana 

Ms. Angela Beck 

abeck@rsl.org 

 

ReNEW-Reinventing Education 

Ms. Tanya Bryant 

tanya@renewschools.org 

 

Richland Parish Schools 

Mr. Sheldon Jones, Superintendent 

srjones@richland.k12.la.us 

 

Rooted School_ 

Mr. Jonathan Johnson 

jjohnson@rootedschool.org 

 

 

 

Sabine Parish Schools 

Dr. Sara Ebarb, Superintendent 

sara@sabine.k12.la.us 

 

Slaughter Community Charter 

School 

Mr. Clint Ebey 

cebey@thesccs.org 

 

Sophie B. Wright Learning 

Academy 

Ms. Sharon Clark 

sharon_clark@sbwcharter.org 

 

South Baton Rouge Charter 

Academy 

Ms. Yolanda Burnette-Lankford 

msmith@sbrcharter.org 

 

South Louisiana Charter 

Foundation, Inc. 

Ms. Georgette Sterling 

gsterling@charterschoolsusa.com 

 

Southwest Louisiana Charter 

Academy Foundation, Inc. 

Ms. Georgette Sterling 

gsterling@charterschoolsusa.com 

 

Special School District 

Mr. Ernest E. Garrett III, 

Superintendent 

ernest.garrett@la.gov 

 

St. Bernard Parish Schools 

Mrs. Doris Voitier, Superintendent 

doris.voitier@sbpsb.org 

 

St. Charles Parish Schools 

Dr. Ken Oertling, Superintendent 

koertling@stcharles.k12.la.us 
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St. Helena Parish Schools 

Dr. Kelli Joseph, Superintendent 

kjoseph@sthpk-12.net 

 

St. James Parish Schools 

Dr. Ed Cancienne, Superintendent 

ecancienne@stjames.k12.la.us 

 

St. John the Baptist Parish Schools 

Ms. Heidi Trosclair, Interim 

Superintendent 

htrosclair@stjohn.k12.la.us 

 

St. Landry Parish Schools 

Mr. Patrick Jenkins, 

Superintendent 

pjenkins@slp.k12.la.us 

 

St. Martin Parish Schools 

Mr. Allen Blanchard, 

Superintendent 

al_blanchard@stmartinschools.org 

 

St. Mary Parish Schools 

Dr. Theresa Bagwell, 

Superintendent 

tbagwell@stmaryk12.net 

 

St. Tammany Parish Schools 

Mr. William "Trey" Folse, 

Superintendent 

trey.folse@stpsb.org 

 

Success Preparatory Academy 

Mr. Adam Meinig 

Ameinig@successpreparatory.org 

 

Tangipahoa Parish Schools 

Ms. Melissa Stilley, 

Superintendent 

melissa.stilley@tangischools.org 

 

Tensas Parish Schools 

Mr. Paul Nelson, Superintendent 

pnelson@tensaspsb.org 

Terrebonne Parish Schools 

Mr. Philip Martin, Superintendent 

pmartin@tpsd.org 

 

The Einstein Group, Inc. 

Mr. Michael McKenzie 

Michael_McKenzie@einsteinchart

erschools.org 

 

The Emerge School for Autism 

Ms.  Leigh Bozard 

lbozard@emergeschool.org 

 

The Maxine Giardina Charter 

School, Inc. 

Mr. Jake Giardina 

jag@honiron.com 

 

The Noble Minds Institute for 

Whole Child Learning 

Dr. Vera Triplett 

Vtriplett@nobleminds.org 

 

Thrive Academy 

Ms. Sarah Broome, Executive 

Director 

sbroome@thrivebr.org 

 

Union Parish Schools 

Mr. Ted Reeves, Superintendent 

reevest@unionpsd.org 

 

Vermilion Parish Schools 

Mr. Jerome Puyau, Superintendent 

jerome.puyau@vpsb.net 

 

Vernon Parish Schools 

Mr. James Williams, 

Superintendent 

jwilliams@vpsb.k12.la.us 

 

Virtual Academy of Lafourche 

Ms. Julie Bourgeois 

jbourgeois@valcharter.org 

 

Vision Academy 

Mr. Ky Adderley, Principal 

principal@vacharter.org 

 

Voices for International Business 

and Education 

Mr. Sean Wilson 

sean.wilson@ihsnola.org 

 

Warren Easton Senior High 

Charter School 

Mr. Mervin Jackson 

mervin.jackson@wechs.org 

 

Washington Parish Schools 

Mr. Darrell Fairburn, 

Superintendent 

dfairburn@wpsb.org 

 

Webster Parish Schools 

Mr. Johnny Rowland, Jr., 

Superintendent 

jrowland@websterpsb.org 

 

West Baton Rouge Parish Schools 

Mr. Wesley Watts, Superintendent 

wes.watts@wbrschools.net 

 

West Carroll Parish Schools 

Mr. Richard Strong, 

Superintendent 

mrstrong@wcpsb.com 

 

West Feliciana Parish Schools 

Mr. Hollis Milton, Superintendent 

miltonh@wfpsb.org 

 

Winn Parish Schools 

Mr. Steve Bartlett, Superintendent 

sbartlett@winnpsb.org 

 

Young Audiences of Louisiana 

Ms. Rickie Nutik 

rickie@ya4la.org 
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Zachary Community School 

District 

Mr. Scott Devillier, Superintendent 

scott.devillier@zacharyschools.org 

 


